
 

Fellow Lions, 
 
This will be my last issue – as your King Lion (and perhaps if someone 
begs to take over the job of Newsletter Editor I could be persuaded to 
make this my last issue altogether.  Actually it wouldn’t even take begging, 
unless it’s on my part – please, someone volunteer to become Newsletter 
Editor). 
 
This issue is jam-packed because we’ve been involved in so much, and 
there’s much more on the horizon.  Our SWAT Team is meeting monthly 
for an exorbitant breakfast and then minor cleanup (check them out 
sometime).  Our Vision Screening Team has been at work screening 
preschoolers and older children and adults.  Our Scholarship Team found 
three extremely deserving high school seniors for this year’s awards.  And 
our Truck Replacement (now Decorating) Team will show us the results of 
their labor any day now. 
 
Summer is usually a time for slowing down a bit, but if you’ll look at our 
calendar on the back cover, we aren’t slowing down at all.   But, as you 
know, vacations cut in to our volunteer work force, so be sure to let our 
Committee Chairs know if you’re available for some of these activities that 
you normally don’t get involved in. 
 
Ill health and death also seem to be cutting into our membership lately.  
Please get well Lion Shirley – I’ve heard she’s having a pretty rough time.  
You may also have heard that Lion Meade Stith had a stroke in the last 
few days and isn’t expected to make it, and as you know, we lost Lion Joe 
Earley on May 13.  Please keep these Lions and their families in your 
thoughts and prayers. 
 
On a happier note, we’ve scheduled our annual picnic at Linstead Beach 
on July 10th.  Adams Ribs will be catering.  Thank you to Lion Ken 
Tschantre for arranging the location and to Lion Nancy Burns for arranging 
the catering.  This slight shuffle in our meeting dates allows us to welcome 
the visiting District Governor Shirley Vaughan from our twin club – 
Ironbridge & Severn Gorge, Shropshire, England – with an event that all 
will enjoy (unless it’s too unbearably hot again and you now how I feel 
about the heat). 
 
And last but not least, let me put in a plug for membership recruiting – 
please, please, please bring a friend to one of our meetings.  We’ve 
managed to stay even this year so far (not counting the 9 transfers to 
West Arundel) but it would really be nice to start growing our ACTIVE 
membership again.  We can’t perform community service at the level we’d 
like to if we don’t have the hands to do the work. 
 
Yours in Lionism, KL Sue 
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SRLC Adopt-a-Highway Report 
By Chief Maintenance Engineer Lion Wayne Dudeck 

SRLC Walks into New Territory 

At the May first dinner meeting our “club” voted to take on a SECOND Adopt-a-Highway project.  The 
additional site runs contiguous with our original area.  We now maintain a two and a half mile section of 
Route 2, from Route 10 to the north and Whites Road (Route 648) to the south.  The plan is to 
alternate the area we pick up each month. 
 
With the addition of the second territory the Club is also recognized with two additional signs, one 
northbound Route 648 and one southbound at Earleigh Heights Road. 
 
Our first pickup of the “NEW” site was held on May 19th, with the following Lions contributing: Pete 
Geis, Rhine Jager, Roger Knauth, Randy Roberts, Ray Smith, Dale Strait, Ken Tschentre, Jon Valett 
and Ollie Wittig. 
 
Our next pickup will be on June 23rd – a signup sheet will be on the “table” at our next dinner meeting, 
please take moment to add your name and help share the responsibility. 
 
See you on the 23rd at 6:45 am (if you want to share in the bountiful breakfast). 

  
2007 Schedule: 
 June 23rd     7:00 AM 
 July 28th     7:00 AM 
 August 25th    7:00 AM 
 September 22nd    7:00 AM 
 October 20th    8:00 AM 

                                                                                     
 
“A stitch in time saves nine.”  The American Red Cross Blood Bank has a similar saying:  
“A pint in time saves three.”  Did you know that a pint of your precious blood can be 
broken down into three essential components that can be used to perhaps save the lives 
of three people?  Giving blood is truly giving the gift of life.  It’s easy, takes an hour or so, 
and can mean the world to some child or adult injured in an accident or undergoing life 
saving surgery.  If you haven’t signed up to give blood on Monday, June 11, at the Elks 
Lodge on Truckhouse Road in Severna Park, it’s not too late to give.  Just show up at the 
Elks Lodge between 1 and 7 pm on the 11th.  Someone will be really glad you did.   
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MD 22 CONVENTION 
We converged on Dover Downs, DE for one of the best conventions in years.  In a 
very close election, Lion John Andrews was elected our next Vice District Governor, 
we made a clean sweep of this year’s awards, picked up recognition for our 
participation as a Model Club in Campaign SightFirst II, the Dover Downs Hotel and 
Casino were very nice, and the food was good.  What more could you ask for? 
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SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS VISIT SRLC 
The SRLC Scholarship Committee, Lions Mary Dare, Roger Knauth, Trent Kutsch, and Ollie Wittig worked 
diligently to review the applications from qualified students at Severna Park High School and Broadneck High 
School and concluded deliberations in March.  The three scholarships that are awarded, two at Severna Park and 
one at Broadneck, consider the applicant’s academic performance as indicated by the transcript, participation in 
higher level courses – Honors or Advanced Placement, involvement in school and community activities, financial 
need, teacher recommendations, and the individuals potential to be successful in college and career.  The 
scholarship award of one thousand dollars ($1,000.00) per year can be renewed for three additional years 
provided the circumstances on which the original award was made do not change.  Funds are sent to the college 
or university in two installments in July and December. 
 
The E. Roy Shawn Memorial Scholarship named for the charter president of our club is presented to two seniors at 
Severna Park High School’s annual awards ceremony.  The Patrick Dionne Memorial Scholarship is awarded to a 
graduating senior at Broadneck High School and is presented at the annual awards ceremony. 
 
At Anne Arundel Community College the Lawrence F. Marcous and George C. Councill Memorial Scholarship is 
awarded annually.  Our club makes an annual donation to the AACC Foundation and a scholarship selection 
committee at the college administers and awards an annual scholarship, usually in July.  
 
A brief biography of the scholarship recipients for 2007 appears below. 
 
Severna Park High School 
 
 Vera Goldberg is one of this year’s recipients of the E. Roy Shawn Memorial Scholarship. Her academic 
credentials are very impressive considering that she has taken honors and advanced courses almost exclusively 
during her high school career and has maintained straight “A” grades over four years.  Academics is not Vera’s 
only interest and she has found time to be actively involved in Key Club, National Honor Society, Spanish Club, 
Amnesty International, INTERACT (community service), Student Government, and varsity cross country. In 
addition Vera has managed to find time to be a volunteer at a hospital, her church, the library and held a part time 
summer job.  Her list of awards and recognitions is also very impressive.  Vera’s college plans include a dual major 
in Spanish and Biology that will lead to a pre-medical program and she will complete the undergraduate portion at 
the University of Pennsylvania.  
 

Sarah Cash also has compiled a very impressive academic record over four years in a rigorous program of 
honors and advanced courses. In addition to academic excellence, Sarah has been an active member and officer 
in the French Club, the Book Club, National Honor Society, and the school orchestra. Community involvement has 
included active participation in her church youth program and choir.  During her junior year Sarah was an 
exchange student in a study abroad program in France and was immersed in a different cultural and language 
experience.  Sarah has been recognized as a national Merit Commended Scholar and has achieved superior 
ratings at county solo and ensemble competitions.  Sarah plans to pursue a dual program in French and 
International Studies as an undergraduate at Franklin College in Switzerland, an American college founded in 
1969, and which specializes in international study.  
 
 During his tenure at Broadneck High School Quinn Carbine has consistently enrolled and excelled in a 
rigorous program of Honors and Advanced courses and his academic class ranking places him in the upper ten 
percent of his class of just over five hundred students.  In addition to academic excellence, Quinn has been 
involved in the National Honor Society as a member and volunteer tutor, has attained Honor Roll standing every 
marking period from the sixth grade to the present. In the community Quinn has been active in his church in 
several capacities but he sites his five year participation as a member/team leader of the Catholic Heart Youth 
Workcamp as one of the most rewarding endeavors. Quinn has also managed to find time to be a goalkeeper for 
the community soccer team for seven years and has become a self- taught automotive sound system installer.  His 
teachers and pastor describe Quinn as an intelligent, personable, young man with well defined goals and a 
penchant to be willing to help his classmates and friends. Quinn plans a technical career as a mechanical engineer 
and he will do his undergraduate work at the University of Maryland, College Park.   

Continued next page 
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Scholarship Recipients continued: 
 
The three students visited our May 22nd meeting to tell us a little bit about their goals. 

Vera Goldberg, Sarah Cash, & Quinn Carbine 

Mighty Movers 
 

Have you heard that Severn River Lions moved their Board-Meeting-and-historical-collection-of-stuff 
location?  On April 19 the Lions Pride Moving Co. team (DGE Dick Bloomquist, Lions Rollins Clark, Rhine 
Jager, Dick Maurer, Bill O’Neil and Ollie Wittig) descended on the Jaycee Center at Kinder Park with carts, 
tools, and strong backs to transfer several decades worth of SRLC possessions, records, trophies, and 
memorabilia from the storeroom to the new home at the Severna Park Health Center Building on B & A Blvd. 
 
The skilled group quickly packed and loaded boxes into the waiting trucks and vans, all the while ignoring two 
large items, a desk and the handcrafted display case done by Lion George Councill, Jr. in 1985.  When the 
room was cleared, the movers could no longer ignore these large pieces. Lion Rollins took charge and devised 
the best way to get them out of the storeroom and into the waiting truck.  With no injuries to either the 
equipment or the movers, the desk and cabinet stood on the lawn for loading.  The desk was easy – it went 
into Lion Rhine’s truck with little effort. Then “Moby Dick” or “new blue” or whatever name our new truck 
will get was backed into position and the hydraulic lift gate was lowered.  With just a minimum of grunting, 
the cabinet was loaded and secured in the truck for the ride to its new home.  
 
The five vehicle caravan arrived at the Health Center and in less than thirty minutes the contents of all 
vehicles were off-loaded into the freshly painted room.  Shelves were placed in the cabinet to display the 
many awards the club has earned.  A task still needing to be done is for the club’s archivists to sort through 
the many boxes to decide what treasure from the past forty years should be kept or discarded.  Several 
members of the elite moving crew then adjourned to nearby Einstein Bagels for some refreshments. 
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VISION SCREENING 
Screening Success ~ April 2007 

Lions VDG Dick Bloomquist, Roger Knauth, Dale Strait, and Ollie Wittig, visited St. Martin’s Day School on 
Benfield Road on April 12 and 13 to provide preschool vision screening to nearly fifty youngsters. The 
delightful and chatty youngsters were given a brief talk about the screening process, shown samples of 
screening pictures, sat for their “picture” in front of a camera that lights up and plays music, and given a 
sticker with a Lion saying “A Lion Screened My Eyes” which proved to be a hit with the kids. 
 
Lion Roger earned the title, PCO-permanent camera operator- for his almost flawless work behind the 
lens.  Lions Dale and Dick served ably as escort and picture interpreters, and Lion Ollie managed the 
paperwork. 
 
The photos and consent forms will be forwarded to Iowa University for evaluation by eye care 
professionals who will be looking for indicators of possible amblyogenic disorders which, if not corrected 
promptly, could lead to serious and permanent vision problems.  In about a month the results will be 
returned to parents and will indicate PASS or REFER.  Parents of children in the latter category will be 
advised to have their child seen by an eye care professional and a report is to be forwarded to Lions to 
insure that the follow up has been done. 
 
The preschool vision screening program is just one of the vision services offered by Lions whose focus has 
always been sight conservation.   

Eight is Great!! 
Since 2000, Lions have been offering acuity vision screening at the annual Health Fair at Anne Arundel 
Community College. This joint effort between the Annapolis Lions Club and the Severn River Lions Club has 
offered the acuity testing to mostly college age young people and some adults. Not only is this a service 
rendered but it helps acquaint the community with what Lions do. 
 
On April 11,2007 Lion Steve Smith-Annapolis joined Severn River Lions, VDG Dick Bloomquist, Roger 
Knauth, Dick Maurer, Dale Strait, and Ollie Wittig at the Student Center for the acuity screening.  During 
the four hour session seventy five mostly college age young adults were screened.  While the majority 
passed, a few showed indications of potentially serious vision problems and were encouraged to have a 
professional eye exam as soon as possible. Not only did the acuity screening help individuals identify 
potential vision problems, it gave us a chance to tell about what Lions do in the community.  Membership 
materials describing the Severn River Lions Club and Lionism were available for distribution at the session.  
The session  also provided the opportunity to test District 22-A’s  recently acquired Titmus  I- 200 
screeningr device.  We are looking forward to year nine at the AACC Health Fair.  

Camp Blaze 
And last but certainly not least, SRLC teamed with South Anne 
Arundel Lions on May 5th to perform Preschool Vision Screening on 
about 30 youngsters.  At this annual event, we participate in 3 ways 
– outside we sell tickets for the food booths (all proceeds benefit 
Camp Blaze); inside upstairs we distribute membership information 
and flyers about various educational flyers focused on diabetic eye 
disease; inside downstairs we perform the PSVS.  All in all, a very 
full day. 
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Highlights of the Minutes of April 10, 2007 Board of Directors Meeting Severn River Lions Club 
 
Attendees: 
Board: 
Nancy Burns  Rollins Clark George Councill Roger Knauth  Trent Kutsch Nadja Muchow 
Bill O’Neil   Sue Parks Randy Roberts  Ken Tschantre  Jon Valett 
 
Other Members: 
Dick Bloomquist Dick Maurer Bob Muchow  Dale Strait   Ollie Wittig   
 
The Severn River Lions Club Board of Directors Meeting was called to order by KL Sue Parks at 7:30pm with 12 Board Members present. 
 
King Lion Announcements: KL Sue Parks gave a brief report on Joe Earley’s health. KL Sue Parks announced Joanne Dionne’s death.  A 
family gathering will be held at the Legion from 4-6 on Thursday April 12th.  KL Sue motioned that we pass the hat to help defray expenses, Lion 
Trent Kutsch seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  Bowie Baysox social event will be brought up at the next general membership 
meeting. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  The minutes of the January 9th, January 16th, February 6th  (as amended), March 13th, and March 20th were presented. Lion 
Trent Kutsch motioned for acceptance, Lion Nancy Burns seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: Lion Bill O’Neil reported financials as of April 10, 2007: 
 
Account Balances Club: 
             Activities Checking     $20,480.46 
             Administrative Checking        5,882.24 
             Truck Replacement Fund         3,997.29 
 
Account Balances Foundation: 
             Foundation Checking     $  1,398.53 
             Foundation Money Market      12,951.10 
  
Lion Bill O’Neil proposed a spend plan for next year. It was discussed. Lion George Councill moved that $1,500 be given to LCIF for Campaign 
SightFirst II.  Lion Nancy seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Meal Policy - Lion Bill O’Neil recommended that all “Active” Members be charged for all meals. Permanent exceptions will be considered on a 
case-by-case basis as required based on medical or dietary restrictions. Those “active” members who receive exception will pay a $5 quarterly 
meal surcharge. Others will be considered for “MAL” or “Affiliate” status. Lion Bill O’Neil moved that this take affect July 1, 2007, Lion Trent Kutsch 
seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Old Business /Reports: 
 
Membership – Lion Ken Tschantre reported that Myra Payne had requested a change to MAL status due to health reasons. Lion Jon Valett 
moved, Lion George Councill seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Fruit Sale Final Report/07-08 Dates – IPP Randy Roberts reported a successful fruit sale season. He presented tentative dates for next year, 
but he is still in negotiations with H and S. 
 
SPHA Cleanup Update/Chairs – Lion Nancy Burns announced that we would meet there next month. Lions Bill O’Neil and George Councill will 
get tables and chairs. 
 
West Arundel - Charter Night is still scheduled for June 1st.  Lion Nancy Burns moved that we buy a banner for West Arundel, Lion Jon Valett 
seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
Cruise Update – Lion Nancy reported that the cruise participation was bad and our activity was cancelled. 
 
Bull & Oyster Roast – Lion Nancy Burns reported that Hometown Hearth will be donating a grill for the bull roast. Only 12 tickets have been sold 
to date. Dick Maurer will check with LCI about insurance needs. 
 
Other – Lion Ollie Wittig reported that the Health Fair at AACC was tomorrow, April 11th, 2007. 
 
New Business: 
 
Lions Quest – Lion Nadja Muchow reported that the estimated budget is $4,000. The amount depends on the number of teachers.  Several clubs 
have expressed interest in sharing the cost. A pledge of support is needed. Lion George Councill moved that the SRLC board pledge its support, 
Lion Jon Valett seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Calendar – KL Sue Parks proposed meeting date changes. Move the May 15th General Membership Meeting to May 22nd to avoid a conflict with 
the Convention. Change the July, 2007 meetings schedule to July 10th and 24th for General Membership and July 17th for the Board Meeting. 
Lions Ollie Wittig and Nadja Muchow to discuss future speakers. 
 
Members Now Pilot – Guest Cliff Anderson presented the Members Now web site. Some board members got information to try it out. It will be 
discussed again at a future meeting. The web address is “membersnow.com”. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lion Jon Valett, Secretary 
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Minutes of May 8, 2007 Board of Directors Meeting Severn River Lions Club 

 
DRAFT – To be approved at the June 12 Board of Director’s Meeting. 
 
Attendees: 
Board: 
Nancy Burns  Rollins Clark  Chuck Horne  Roger Knauth Trent Kutsch  Nadja Muchow  
Bill O’Neil  Sue Parks  Randy Roberts Ken Tschantre Jon Valett 
 
Other Members: 
Dick Bloomquist Dick Maurer  Bob Muchow  Dale Strait  Ollie Wittig 
 
The Severn River Lions Club Board of Directors Meeting was called to order by KL Sue Parks at 7:15pm with 11 Board 
Members present. 
 
King Lion Announcements: None 
 
Secretary’s Report: April Minutes will be reviewed for approval in June 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Lion Bill O’Neil reported financials as of May 8, 2007: 
 
Account Balances Club: 
             Activities Checking     $14,318.41 
             Administrative Checking        7,607.83 
             Truck Replacement Fund        3,998.11 
 
Account Balances Foundation: 
             Foundation Checking     $  1,383.53 
             Foundation Money Market      11,554.94 
 
Old Business /Reports: 
 
Membership – Lion Ken Tschantre reported that the treasurer and the secretary need to confirm the status of the MAL 
members. 
 
Bull & Oyster Roast – Lion Nancy Burns reported that profit of over $4,000 was made. April 12, 2008 is locked in for next 
year if the club wants to hold the Bull and Oyster Roast. 
 
Children’s Fair – Lion Dick Maurer reported that it was good result with 30 kids screened. Four came back from last year  
after treatment and that they were doing well. Ticket sales were down due to attendance being down. 
 
Other –  

- Lion Trent Kutsch presented two choices for painting the new truck. After much discussion, the board provided 
some recommendations, but left it to the committee to make the final decision. 

- Lion Dick Maurer reported that the district is no longer in transitional status with 1221 members in 35 clubs. 
 
New Business: 
 
Calendar for July 10 General Meeting – KL Sue reported that the Legion is not available for the July 10th meeting. We 
will look into having the picnic that night. 
 
Other – 

- KL Sue reported that the Severna Park High School Chorus had requested money for a trip. Lion Trent Kutsch 
made a motion to donate $150, but withdrew it. Lion Chuck Horne moved that they provide a proposal and a 
discussion of the budget needed, Lion Jon Valett seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

- Lion Dale Strait reminded the board that there is a blood drive on June 11th. 
- Lion Ollie Wittig reported that the Bowie Baysox outing would be on June 16th. He also reported that there was a 

pre-school vision screening that day at 2:00 in Clarksville. 
- Lion Ollie Wiitig noted that 2 of the 3 of SRLC High School Scholarships were named, but the Broadneck 

scholarship was unnamed. He proposed that we name it after PDG Pat Dionne. Lion Chuck Horne made the 
motion, which was seconded by Lion Trent Kutsch and the motion passed unanimously. 

 
Lion Jon Valett moved to adjourn at 8:05pm. The motion was seconded by Lion Nancy Burns and unanimously approved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lion Jon Valett, Secretary 



 9

 

 
 

 

 

WEST ARUNDEL CELEBRATES FIRST 
CHARTER NIGHT IN STYLE 

Sixty-four Lions and guests from every District in MD 22 celebrated with 
West Arundel as they signed their Charter and had their first installation of 
officers at Club Meade on Friday evening, June 1st.  International Director 
Joe Gaffigan delivered an inspirational message and DG Harold spoke of 
IP Jimmy’s canvassing effort that finally brought a Charter to our Club 
Branch.  Severn River was well represented at this event and presented 
the new club banner to West Arundel early in the evening. Their Charter 
Pin is to the left – contact me if you’d like to get one. 
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Research Uncovers New Weapons Against The Three Major Causes Of Blindness 
“Glaucoma is often called “The Silent Thief of Sight.” 

The bank vice president told the eye doctor he simply needed “a pair of reading glasses, because I’m not 
getting any younger!”  But when VSP network doctor Amir Khoshnevis, O.D., examined the patient, he made 
a dramatic discovery that would help save the middle-aged banker’s eyesight. 
  
“Dr. K,” as many patients call him, discovered that the banker was actually in the early stages of glaucoma 
– a chronic eye disorder that can lead to blindness if untreated. Because it usually displays no symptoms 
until the patient’s eyesight has been permanently damaged, glaucoma is often called “the silent thief of 
sight.” 
  
“That eye exam was extremely important, because the early detection allowed us to begin treatment right 
away,” says Dr. Khoshnevis, who practices in Charlotte, N.C. “Fortunately, the latest medical research has 
led to some promising new treatments for glaucoma – including four medications designed to reduce 
elevated eye-pressure on the optic nerve, which is what usually causes the damage to vision.” 
  
Soon after his eye exam a few years ago, the bank employee began using a newly developed eye drop 
medication that enhances the flow of fluid from the eyeball, thus relieving pressure on the optic nerve. 
“This patient continues to enjoy excellent vision today,” says the VSP doctor, “and there’s now little risk 
that he will lose his vision because of glaucoma.”   
  
“I think his case is a good example of how the latest research on eye disorders is increasingly helping to 
protect our patients from disease-related vision loss.” 
  
While describing the cutting-edge research, Dr. K pinpointed some “very exciting new tools” that are 
helping patients fend off three major eye disorders – glaucoma, age-related macular degeneration and 
diabetic retinopathy – that are responsible for most of the blindness or impaired vision affecting 10 
million Americans today.      
  
Glaucoma: Research shows that glaucoma can often be treated effectively by a new generation of 
medications that lower eye-pressure, and in some cases by a laser-surgery technique (“trabeculoplasty”) 
that “unclogs” blocked eye-openings to enhance outflow of pressure-causing fluids. 
  
Age-Related Macular Degeneration (ARMD): Usually triggered by deterioration of light-sensitive cells in 
the “macula” region of the retina, ARMD causes most vision loss among those over age 65. Research has 
confirmed that new treatments involving drugs and antibodies containing a substance known as Anti-VEGF, 
can significantly slow down – or in some cases, even slightly reverse – the form of the disease that results 
in vision loss. Other studies show that Anti-VEGF drugs and antibodies combined with a laser procedure 
known as “Photodynamic Therapy” (or PDT) can slow down ARMD and decrease blood vessel growth. 
  
Diabetic Retinopathy: Caused by diabetes-related damage to the retina, this eye ailment is best treated 
by managing the patient’s diabetes effectively. Where damage has already occurred, however, a form of 
laser therapy (“Panretinal Laser Photocoagulation” or PRP) has been shown in studies to be effective at 
stabilizing injured tissues and slowing down further damage. 
 
Says the upbeat Dr. Khoshnevis: “This exciting research is bringing new hope to patients with vision-
threatening conditions, because we’re now able to treat them in ways that wouldn’t have been possible, 
even 10 years ago!”                 Reprinted with permission VSP 
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BIRTHDAYS 
June 
George Councill – 9 
Bill O’Neil – 29 
July 
Myra Payne – 7 
George Jenkins – 11  
Bob Muchow – 16 
Bob Siska – 18 
Jack White – 18  
Dale Strait – 19  

Membership Report April, 2007 

Members May 1, 2007 69
Active  35
At Large 12
Life 2
Affiliate 19
Privileged 0
Members May 31, 2007 68
Leo Club Members 60

SEVERN RIVER ACTIVITY REPORT SUMMARY 
 Year to Date May, 2007 
 Hours Hours 
Health 132.5 29
Diabetes Awareness 0 0
Sight 331 8
Hearing 24 0
LASH 90 8
Youth 331 27
Community 1355 95
Environment 92.5 13
International Relations 1 0
Lionism 3444 305

TOTALS 5801 485

 
REMINDER 

If you expect to miss a Membership Meeting, be 
sure to email Secretary Jon Valett, 
valett@comcast.net, or call 410/544-7278 by 4 pm 
on the Sunday prior to the meeting.   If you are an 
Affiliate or MAL Member, call if you are going to 
attend.  Thanks. 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
ROSTER 

An updated 
roster will be 
included in the 
next issue. 
Please check 
the last one 
and let me 
know if any 
changes are 
needed.  
Thanks. 



  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
    
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
5/1 General Membership Meeting – American Legion Post 175 
6/1 West Arundel Charter Night Celebration 
6/5  General Membership Meeting – American Legion Post 175 
6/8  Cockeysville Timonium 60th Anniversary Celebration 
6/10  Pack 688 Bridging Ceremony – Kinder Park 
6/12  Board Meeting 
6/15  District Turnover Meeting 
6/16  PSVSP Training – Clarksville Fire Hall, 2 pm 
6/19  SRLC Turnover – bring a guest!  American Legion Post 175,  
  Manhattan Beach Road, 6:59 pm 
6/23  Adopt-a-Highway, 7 am 
 
7/2-6  International Convention – Chicago 
7/4  Severna Park 4th of July parade 
7/7  SRLC Night at Bowie Baysox 
7/10  Annual Picnic at Linstead Beach honoring visitors from our twin 

club – DG Shirley Vaughn from Ironbridge & Severn Gorge LC, 
Shropshire, England 

7/17  Board Meeting, SPHA Building, 7:30 pm 
7/24  General Membership Meeting – American Legion Post 175 
7/28  Adopt-a-Highway, 7 am 
 

SEVERN RIVER LIONS CLUB 
NEWSLETTER 

is published bimonthly in the 
interest of the SRLC, a 
nonprofit organization.  You 
may contact SRLC by writing 
to: 
 
 
 

Severn River Lions Club 
P.O. Box 118 

Severna Park, MD  21146 
PHONE: 

(410) 544-6719 
or E-MAIL: 

srlc@severnriverlions.org 
 
The SRLC meets semi-monthly 
on the first and third Tuesdays
at the American Legion Post
175 on Manhattan Beach
Road. 
 Social – 6:30 pm 
 Meeting – 6:59 pm 

We’re on the Web! 
See us at: 

www.SEVERNRIVERLIONS.ORG 

SEVERN RIVER LIONS CLUB 
SEVERN RIVER LIONS FOUNDATION

P.O. BOX 118 
SEVERNA PARK, MD 21146 

2006 – 2007 
International Theme 


